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10 WAYS TO  
COMFORT 

SOMEONE IN 
CRISIS 

♥ By Claire Gillenson, M.A. Transforming Loss Alchemist 
 
 

1. Please do not say “Let me know if there is anything I can do.” Bring a 
notepad with you for your next chat and be specific as you can in asking 
how you can help. What are you good at? What do you like helping with? 
Think TASKS. Offer to pick up the children from school, hire out someone 
to come clean the house, help them with a grocery list and then go do the 
shopping for them. Create a takeout menu list. Brush the dog. You get the 
idea. 

2. If the task works, offer to do this for a period of time, like a month. Once 
an initial “crisis” has occurred, it can take some time for the person to heal. 
This is especially true for someone who has cancer. Even on the weeks off 
chemo, we are not at our 100%. And it can be hard to ask for help with 
tasks. 

3. Organize a meal wheel. We all need to eat, and sometimes, it is the last 
thing on one’s mind, but sooooo necessary, especially if it is a family with 
children that is affected. 

4. Related to the meals, designate a time for drop-offs, place for drop-offs, 
especially if the person in crisis is not up for visitors. A cooler with ice on 
the front porch is great to keep food chilled.  Also, make sure the food is in 
a disposable container so no one has to keep track of Tupperware. 
Purchase or cook meals that will keep well as leftovers is also a good idea. 
Have someone keep track of the meals so no one is left eating roast chicken 
3 days in a row. 
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5. Become the communication go-to person or assign one. Use websites 
like caringbridge.com if appropriate, or create a blog, email list to keep 
everyone posted so the person in crisis does not have to repeat information 
like a broken tape recorder. 

6. Related to number 5, field calls, FB posts, etc for person in crisis. Create 
a list of at least 5 people the person in crisis is comfortable about asking for 
help. Rotate the list so everyone takes turns being the go-to person. 

7. Another task but so needed AND appreciated. Volunteer to do laundry 
for the person. Yup, even if it means taking it to the drop off laundry down 
the street.  

8. Related but also so appreciated if it is applicable. Volunteer to take kids 
out for the afternoon, or walk the dog. Or do something nice for the main 
caregiver for the person in crisis. The caregiver can use a break too. 

9. Make a crisis comfort basket or box. This is a favorite of mine and I 
would have loved this when I was sick. Find a pretty bag or box. Fill it with 
things that are comforting, relaxing, and practical. Here are a few ideas; 
disposable tissues, herbal tea, a pair of soft fuzzy socks, something 
soothing like a lavender scented buckwheat pillow for the eyes, or eye 
mask, eye drops, (there most likely will be tears) a travel size candle or 
incense, a journal, suduko or crossword puzzles (for all of those long waits 
in the doctor’s office), gift certificate for a gentle massage or energy work. 
Be creative or as generic as you want. 

10. Offer to drive someone to and from doctors appointments if applicable, 
or to run errands. 
 
 
 


